Ronald Reagan Presidential Library
Digital Library Collections

This 1s a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

WHORM Subject File Code: c0054-02
(Countries: Germany, Federal Republic of (West))

Case file Number(S): 440060-440762
Box: 78

To see more digitized collections visit:
https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library inventories visit:
https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/white-house-inventories

Contact a reference archivistat: reagan.library@nara.gov

Citation Guidelines: https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-
support/citation-guide

National Archives Catalogue: https://catalog.archives.gov/


https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digitized-textual-material
https://www.reaganlibrary.gov/archives/white-house-inventories
https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide
https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/research-support/citation-guide
https://catalog.archives.gov/










6340
Sept. 2, 1986
CONE TRENTTAL CATTRE TEYT

MEMORANDUM FOR: Rodney B. McDaniel

Executive Secretary P

National é&ﬁhrity Council .

e

FROM: Laﬁggﬂg’7Taylor

Chie¥, _xecutive Secretariat
SUBJECT : German-American Institutes

Tne Agency certainly appreciates your concern for the
German-American Institutes (GAIs) and your interest in the
gquestion of continuing USIA financial support for those
institutions. As you may know, USIA had been providing more than
$400,000 of support annually to the five GAIs in Freiburg,
Heidelberg, Nuremberg, Saarbruecken, and Tubingen and the Kennedy
Haus in Kiel through FY 1986. However, given current and
prospective budget stringencies under Gramm-Rudman-Hollings
legislation, we simply were not able to continue such a level of
financial support for those Institutes in FY 1987 and subseguent
fiscal years.

Under the aforementioned le islation our Agency in FY 1986 had to
reguce its Salaries and Expenses funding by $24.6 million, and
Europe-wide our Office of European Affairs had to contribute $2.2
million to that reduction, of which USIS Germany's fair share was
nearly $250,000. Further reductions were required throughout the
Agency to meet increased costs resulting from the decline in the
value of the dollar. V' 'th every prospect of further budget
stringencies in FY 1987 and FY 1988, our CPAO in Bonn examined
USIA funding of the GAIs with great care, along with other
programs and activities of USIS Germany. He concluded
reluctantly, with Ambassador Burt's agreement and with our
Agency's approval, that we could not afford to continue our
financial support for the above-mentioned institutes peyond FY
198s6.

Given a number of high-level inquiries from Americans and Germans,
all requesting continued financial support of the GAIs, we
promised that we would take another look at possible ways in whicn
USG financial support could be continued, albeit at lower levels
than previously. Our CPAO in Bonn, with the Ambassador's
agreement ana with our Agency's approval, has consulted and
negotiated extensively with the appropriate German organizations
and officials on alternative means of financing the GAIs. The
result has been that USIS Germany plans to provide a total of
$50,000 annually in professional library and speaker support to
the GAIs and the Kennedy Haus in Kiel and we will also provide
films and VCRs to the extent we can. At this point, with the
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